April Board Meeting – April 13, 2020

Attending: Ed Cubanski, Corbin Olsen, Kemp Bundy, Tina Lindheimer, Susan Hedge, Jason Tenner, Kyle Quinn, Adele DeCrescenzo, Dawn McCarthy, Sean Sheeran, Alex Ballesteros, and Wendy Blatchford

1. Approval of March Board Minutes…Tina motions to approve, Corbin seconds.
2. Member business…No new business
3. Treasurer’s Report…Susan emailed out the treasurer’s report earlier today. We are looking at getting a partial refund from the YMCA as they were paid in full back in the fall. Kyle will determine how many sessions we missed. We may have a small refund from the Adk Dome and some refunds from the school gym reservation refunds. We are still in the black at this point. 
4. [bookmark: _GoBack]Registrar’s Report…We have had only 3 new registrations for a total of 326 total and this is in line with last year’s numbers and even a little bit over. CDYSL will make a decision on April 30th as to whether there will be a spring season. 
5. Scheduling…Nothing pertinent at this point. He is working on spring practice schedules.
6. Toga TV and Juggling Ladder on website…Alex, Kemp and Jason have launched this and it has been well received. It can be found on our homepage. They are looking to create exposure and more interest. 
7. Fundraising and Sponsorship…Dawn is worried sponsors might be concerned that the sponsorship was for May Day only (which has been cancelled) and want a refund. Dawn would like input on whether/how to communicate with them. Dawn estimated $6K in sponsorship. Ed has put the issue on our To Do list and we will address this once we know CDYSL’s decision. Kemp suggests an email to our club members highlighting our sponsors and how they are continuing to support us during this time so we should try to support them as well.
8. Manager Update…They were made aware of May Day being cancelled. All other communications are on hold until we hear CDYSL’s spring decision.
9. May Day Update…Registered team Coaches, Managers and Primary Contacts were notified that May Day has been cancelled and then refund processing started a few hours later. Only one team had an issue with the $25 administrative fee. Fusion would like us to keep their funds and hold as a credit for next year’s tournament. Wendy will touch base with Belmonte and Sons about our refund and possibly keeping it for next year’s event if the rates can be frozen. Stone Industries is issuing a refund to us. 
10. Charbs lease review…We will ask to see if there is a discount we could get on our payments there due to the soccer suspension.
11. 2020-2021 DOC’s…Adam Costello will be the U8-10 DOC and Jason U12+. Kemp will touch base with Jason on his duties and report back.
12. Spring Soccer 2020…We are on hold until we hear CDYSL’s decision. Alex would like to know what other clubs are doing. Sean said that BlackWatch is demanding full payment. 
13. Budget…The club cannot afford to issue refunds to everyone if the season is cancelled. Could we suggest leaving the funds with us an additional tax deduction? Ed will put together a draft letter for the Board to approve to go out to our families about the soccer situation. 
14. Tryouts…These could be held later in the summer if needed.
15. Website…Francis has a new email…it is francis@flightcg.com  Alex and Kyle will look at updating the website with current info.
16. Federal Funds…Sean and Susan will look at the guidelines to see if we qualify for anything.
17. Next Meeting…Monday May 4th to discuss the CDYSL spring decision.
18. Wendy motions to adjourn, Corbin seconds.



Upcoming Meeting Dates: 
May 4 and June 8
